Students who believe they have been
the victim of harassment, discrimina-
tion, intimidation and/or bullying by
another student or by a staff member,
and all students who see or know of
such behavior, should report the
incident to a school staff member
immediately.

It is the policy of the Department of Education to maintain a safe and support-
ive learning environment that is free from harassment, intimidation and/or bul-
lying and from discrimination on account of actual or perceived race, color,
ethnicity, national origin, citizenship/immigration status, religion, creed, gen-
der, gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, disability or
weight . The policy prohibits such behavior by students against other students
and by staff against students.

Prohibited behavior includes, but is not limited, to: physical violence; verbal or
physical conduct that threatens another with harm; hazing; taunting; exclusion
from peer groups designed to humiliate or isolate; using derogatory or discrim-
inatory language to humiliate or harass. This policy is set forth in Chancellor’s
Regulations and the Citywide Standards of Intervention and Discipline
Measures (The Discipline Code.)




